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Dear parents and legal guardians,

Knowing that the academic success of your children remains the absolute objective of our
actions, the Division scolaire franco-manitobaine (DSFM) has set up means to ensure student
learning’s continuity during the period of March 23" to 27" and from April 6™ to 10™, 2020.
While these two weeks can be challenging, we believe it is important to follow provincial
guidelines to prevent the spread of the Coronavirus (COVID-19).

Your child's teacher will send you information about assignments during this period of absence
from school. Should you have questions regarding the school work, please contact your child’s
teacher by email. You can also contact the school, by phone or email, to obtain information. We
ask that you please respect the normal school hours to contact teachers, the principal or the
school.

Of course, we rely on your support in maintaining and strengthening student achievement.
During these two weeks, it will be important to establish routines, schedule family conversations
and provide your children with French-language experiences on a daily basis, as well as provide
learning activities such as reading, cooking, art projects, board games, etc.

We will continue to work closely with provincial health authorities to ensure the best possible
follow-up. In fact, since the situation regarding the Coronavirus pandemic (COVID-19) is
constantly evolving, please stay tuned for DSFM news and announcements on social media
(@DSFMecole) or at www.DSFM.mb.ca, CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) Mise a jour.

Thank you for your cooperation, as together we can ensure the success of each learner.

Respectfully,
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Alain Laberge
Superintendent
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